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Welcome to the autumn term’s round up of Service Pupils’ news, events and forthcoming diary dates. 
Much has happened this term in the world of Service Pupils with 640 children and young people from 
34 schools gathering together on Remembrance Day at the annual service at Ripon Cathedral being 
the highlight - the biggest gathering yet! We also ran a successful Emotional First Aid Course 

attended by representatives from 24 schools and Local Authority colleagues - see the report about 
EFA and next steps in this exciting project later.    
 
We have just received the results of the Growing Up in North Yorkshire Survey with some 

encouraging results particularly for our primary-aged Service Pupils, though as always with this 
dynamic, challenging and at times vulnerable group we see too where future work and support is still 
needed. 
 
Dates for next year’s Service Families Strategy Group (SFSG) meetings are Monday 16 January 
9.30am at Brompton on Swale Primary School and Wednesday 3 May venue tbc.  If you are not part 

of this group and would like to attend please contact me or Natalie Wiltshire (contact details at the end 
of this newsletter). This group provides an important forum to share updates, data findings and 
current work and projects related to Service Pupils.  We always welcome new members. 
 
My colleagues and I are working hard to plan the North of England SCISS Conference which in 2017 
will be held on Friday 10 February at the Pavilions, Harrogate.  The flyer for the course is being 

sent out with this newsletter- please book early as places are limited at this popular event. 
 
Finally, Nickie Young, one of our Service Pupils’ Champions, is busy planning 2017’s Armed Forces 
Day event at Catterick Garrison.  Next year it will be held on Thursday 15 June.  Watch this space 

for further details and please put all these dates in your diaries. 
 
On behalf of the Local Authority, thank you for your commitment and dedication to our Service Pupils 
and I hope you and your colleagues have a well-deserved rest this Christmas!  
 
Matt Blyton  
Primary Lead Improvement Advisor 0-11 Service Pupils’ Lead 
 
 
 
 

Schools and 
Settings with 

Service Families:  
update 

 
 

https://www.google.co.uk/search?safe=strict&biw=1366&bih=559&tbm=isch&q=christmas+holly+clip+art&sa=X&ved=0ahUKEwiWg_T7m93QAhUrCcAKHco8CEEQhyYIHw
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Remembrance Day Service Ripon Cathedral 11.11.16 
 

 
 
Ripon Cathedral was full to bursting with children and young people from 34 different North Yorkshire 
and York schools on Friday 11 November.  The theme of this year’s Service was ‘My Story’.  The 
introduction to the event stated: 
 
2016 finds us at the end of a long period of change for our Service Children and their schools. Many 
here have experienced the ‘army rebasing’ plans that have resulted in hundreds of new starters 
arriving in North Yorkshire’s schools from Germany, Canada and many other countries from around 
the world. We feel privileged to share with these children and young people their life stories of 
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change, challenge and celebration and we join together on this Remembrance Day to reflect on these 
themes and the skills of resilience, adaptability and resourcefulness that they demonstrate to us all. 
 
Children were asked to write a postcard with their ‘story’ on it and these were collected to make a 
display which highlighted the huge variety of experiences, and life stories that they come to their 
schools with.  You can see some of these postcards in a video montage available on YouTube and on 
the Service Pupils’ Champion website:  www.servicepupilschampion.co.uk  
 

 
 

During the service the children were entertained by Le Cateau’s steel pans, a Fijian dance by children 
at Dishforth Airfield Primary School and Boroughbridge High School’s chamber orchestra.  Children 
from Wavell Juniors, Outwood Academy and RAF Leeming took part in readings, prayers and written 
pieces about their lives.  One contributor wrote this moving piece which highlights the highs and lows 
familiar to many:   
 
Being an army child is in a way difficult but also highly rewarding; for example you pick up many skills 
from experience.  I have learnt to be quite tough, adaptable, strong and love long car journeys despite 
being travel sick!  Being a Service child and having my dad away forms a sturdy bond in the family as 
I have grown up with my mum as my world and my dad is a big brave hero who is my role model.  
Him being away only makes the time he is back that much more valuable and precious.  You love that 
much more the time you spend shopping, going to theme parks, walking in the woods and geocaching 
despite our consistent protests!  Of course I have been scared during my dad’s tours of Afghanistan 
but it only really fuels my desire to be brave and a support for my younger siblings and amazing 
mother.  It also fuels the tears of happiness that burns my eyes when I see my dad again.  Being in 
this lifestyle is difficult and strange to outsiders but really it truly has its benefits and I think that us 
Service Children we truly are a force to be reckoned with. 
 
Diary Note:  2017’s annual service for Service Pupils will be held on Friday 10 November 1pm 
Ripon Cathedral. 
 

                                   
Data from the Postcards 
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The following day 2 students from North Yorkshire - Luke from Bedale High School and Melissa from 
The Wensleydale School - represented all NY’s Service Pupils at the Royal Albert Hall Festival of 
Remembrance.  They supported the MKC Heroes’ standard bearer who took part in the Royal British 

Legion’s traditional parade of standards.  It was an amazing experience for these two young people. 

 

Emotional First Aid 

  

Following the successful bid to the Royal School Hampstead Trust at the end of the summer term, we 
held 2 courses in October to promote emotional first aid in schools.  The 2 courses (for Primary and 
Secondary schools) were delivered by a mental health practitioner from the Solent NHS Trust with 
whom North Yorkshire had establised links following the SCISS Conference last January.  24 
teachers, teaching assistants, pastoral workers, the 2 Service Pupils’ Champions and NYCC staff 
attended this informative and interesting course which focussed on early identification and 
intervention of emotional problems, helping staff see behaviour as a solution to emotional distress and 
taking a step towards the young person to find helpful strategies before more severe problems 
develop.   
 
Some of the feedback from the course was ‘his course really got me thinking about my approaches to 
dealing with young people  who are struggling with difficult feelings and situations, as they grow up in 
a sometimes confusing world’ and ‘I think the course was useful to learn about the key features / 
terms used in the course such as Emotional Stuckness and the panic, stretch comfort model. The 
most useful part was sharing strategies and that the group discussions highlighted the fact that we 
have all as professionals been in situations, had feelings and used different strategies to help support 
pupils through these difficult periods in their lives.’ 
 
We are planning to take the seeds that have been sown through this project further by training up 
some of our own staff to deliver Emotional First Aid courses themselves so that more schools can 
benefit.  If you would like to find out more about EFA please contact Nickie Young or Annabel Hall. 
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Growing up in North Yorkshire Survey Results - Service Pupils 
 
 
The results of the Growing Up in North Yorkshire survey 2016  (summary data from the Year 8 and 
Year 10 cohort) are in; the data has been checked, verified and interpreted. 386 children identified as 
from Armed Forces Families, totalling 5% of the total number of responses, a significant minority .8% 
of these children were boys. 
  
In North Yorkshire as a whole, 43% of pupils responded that they have changed schools at least twice 
since their 5th birthday. This figure is almost doubled to 74% of service children having done the 
same. No surprises there then (unless you are surprised that 26% have NOT changed schools at 
least twice!). 
  
42% of Service pupils responded that their school deals with bullying ‘quite’ or ‘very’ well, or that 
bullying is not a problem in their school, this is an interesting figure, though it does reflect less well 
than 52% of all respondents that stated the same of their school experiences. 
  
As always, we need to consider the emotional wellbeing of these potentially vulnerable children: 17% 
of Service Pupils (compared to 12% across all of North Yorkshire) responded that they have found 
school lessons about emotional health and wellbeing ‘not at all’ useful - Hopefully this will change as 
we see the impact of Emotional First Aid over the next two years! Especially when we consider that 
36% of Service Pupils responded that they worry ‘quite a lot’ or ‘a lot’ about their parent/carer when 
they are away on military operations… 
  
A Young Carer is a person who is primarily responsible for supporting another person in their family. 
The exact description was in the survey for you to reference. 4% of all pupils responded that they are 
a ‘young carer’, for Armed Forces Children, the figure rises to 10%. 
  
More Service Children responded that they want to find a job as soon as they can at the end of their 
course (55% v 44% of pupils) and, in a triumph for pupil voice and Service Pupil groups across the 
county, 43% of Service Pupils responded that their opinions make a difference to decisions in their 
community, a significantly higher figure than the 36% from all responses. 
  
There are pages more data which I could refer to, but this will be shared with you in due course. If you 
have anything you would like support with acting on, please don’t hesitate to get in touch. Your school 
should have its own report now.  If you are interested in seeing further reports please contact George 
Tyson.  Details at the end of this newsletter. 
   

George Tyson,  Education Development Adviser, Vulnerable Learners 
Closing the Gap, Pupil Premium, Children in Care, Service Pupils, Careers, Young Carers, Elective 

Home Education 
  

 
 

Update on the Service Families’ Strategy Group (SFSG) / Catterick Project 
 
The active SFSG continues to meet at least termly, supported by LA officers and chaired by Natalie 
Wiltshire the DHT of Leeming (RAF) Community Primary. The group exists to share best practice and 
to work in collaboration with challenges being faced. Half-day meetings are usually attended by 
military links to enable an exchange of key information; a key objective that will be strengthened with 
4 Brigade support in 2017 now that the Catterick Education Forum no longer exists. Do get involved if 
you are not already. 
 
The Education & Skills Service, through the Primary Improvement Partnership, are this academic year 
providing considerable funding to support Headteachers of schools with large numbers of Service 
pupils and to raise academic outcomes, especially in maths. The key strands are strategic coaching 
for Headteachers, maths training and Emotional First Aid (parents and training trainers so that we can 
offer this course ‘in-house’).  More details in the next edition. 
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The BouquetGoes to…. 
 
The photo below shows staff from Catterick Garrison’s Quartermaster and Military Housing Liaison 
Officer John Reynolds delivering IT equipment from Germany to Wavell Infants as part of the 
redistribution of equipment following the closure of several SCE schools in Germany this year.  NYCC 
is extremely grateful to military colleagues for their help in transporting and delivering these useful 
resources. THANK YOU! 
 

 
And finally a reminder: Service Pupils – All You Need To Know! 

‘Children have only one chance of a childhood.  They deserve to be protected from harm, to enjoy 

good emotional, mental and physical health and to feel they belong in their home, at school and in 

their local community’ 

Barnardos 

  

The lifestyle of a Service Pupil can be a mystery to many school staff, ‘Service Pupils – All You Need 

To Know’ is presented by North Yorkshire Service Pupils’ Champions, Annabel Hall and Nickie 

Young, and gives a unique insight into life in a military family and the challenges that may 

bring.  Annabel and Nickie will guide you through discussions about the way that being part of a 

military family can affect Service pupils and how we can support them to achieve their best. 

The aims of the presentation are to raise awareness of issues faced by Service Pupils, to give an 

overview of military life, discuss the deployment and mobility cycles and give an opportunity to 

discuss life in a military family. 

‘Service Pupils – All You Need To Know!’ would be an ideal twilight training session, it will take 

approximately two hours for Annabel and Nickie to present the information and show the Royal 

Caledonian Education Trust DVD ‘Forces Kids: This Is My Life’. 

If you would be interested in having ‘Service Pupils – All You Need To Know!’ presented at your 

school please contact Annabel Hall or Nickie Young.  
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Annabel Hall 

07816 648 163 

Annabel.Hall@northyorks.gov.uk 

Nickie Young 

07429 007 085 

Nickie.Young@northyorks.gov.uk 

 

Accessing further support           

 

 

 
If you are interested in any of the work being carried out in North Yorkshire, would like to find 

out more information, or would like to share information about exciting practice in your 

school, please contact one of the following: 

Contact Role Email address 

Annabel Hall 

07816648163 

Service Pupils’ Champion (RAF Leeming, RAF 

Linton on Ouse, Claro Barracks, Alanbrooke 

Barracks, Dishforth Airfield , AFC Harrogate, RAF 

Fylingdales) 

Annabel.Hall@northyorks.gov.uk 

Nickie Young 

07429007085 

Service Pupils’ Champion (Catterick Main) Nickie.Young@northyorks.gov.uk  

George Tyson Vulnerable Learners Lead Advisor George.Tyson@northyorks.gov.uk 

Matt Blyton Lead Adviser 0-11 & LA’s strategic lead /  SCISS link  Matt.Blyton@northyorks.gov.uk  

Ruth Mason Education Development Adviser, vulnerable learners 

(0-5) Early Years group member 

Ruth.Mason@northyorks.gov.uk  

Natalie 

Wiltshire 

Service Families Strategy Group Chair nwiltshire@leeming-raf.n-yorks.sch.uk  

 

 
CEAS can be contacted as follows: 
By post: Portakabin 8, Trenchard Lines, Upavon, Pewsey, Wiltshire SN9 6BE 
By telephone: 01980 618244 
By email: enquiries@ceas.detsa.co.uk By fax: 01980 618245 / Web site: www.mod.uk/ceas 

 

 

 

Contact details 

All schools in North Yorkshire can access the project’s resources, together with a range of other 

support materials, from Fronter https://fronter.com/northyorks in the North Yorks: Service 

Children in Schools and Settings room. Schools are also reminded of the excellent resources 

available through Service Children’s Education www.sceschools.com/home.php  including their 

Mobility Toolkit www.serviceschoolsmobilitytoolkit.com/default.asp  and deployment support 

http://www.sce-web.com/page/?title=Deployment&pid=94   

 

https://nymail.northyorks.gov.uk/owa/redir.aspx?C=yu9mt_H64kOCan89Pp7Ge5UrfQMN9NIIMKUIWTyVZWWUlSKvv11c5APwO5aLfeLqhhtjOBQl3QM.&URL=mailto%3aAnnabel.Hall%40northyorks.gov.uk
https://nymail.northyorks.gov.uk/owa/redir.aspx?C=yu9mt_H64kOCan89Pp7Ge5UrfQMN9NIIMKUIWTyVZWWUlSKvv11c5APwO5aLfeLqhhtjOBQl3QM.&URL=mailto%3aNickie.Young%40northyorks.gov.uk
mailto:Nickie.Young@northyorks.gov.uk
mailto:George.Tyson@northyorks.gov.uk
mailto:Matt.Blyton@northyorks.gov.uk
mailto:Ruth.Mason@northyorks.gov.uk
mailto:nwiltshire@leeming-raf.n-yorks.sch.uk
mailto:enquiries@ceas.detsa.co.uk
http://www.mod.uk/ceas
https://fronter.com/northyorks
http://www.sceschools.com/home.php
http://www.serviceschoolsmobilitytoolkit.com/default.asp
http://www.sce-web.com/page/?title=Deployment&pid=94

